TERMIAMERICA

August 20, 2025

Ms. Michele Sampson

Director, Division of New Reactor Licensing
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Subject: Submittal of Revision 1 to Part 2, Final Safety Analysis Report, of the Combined License
Application for the President Donald J. Trump Advanced Energy and Intelligence Campus, Units 1 through
4 — Project No. 999-2146

Dear Ms. Sampson:

On behalf of Fermi America, we are submitting Revision 1 of Part 2 of the Combined License Application
(COLA) for the President Donald J. Trump Advanced Energy and Intelligence Campus, Units 1 through 4,
located in Carson County, Texas. This revision updates the previously submitted Part 2 — Final Safety
Analysis Report (FSAR).

In this revision, any areas where Fermi America site-specific information is still under development are
clearly marked as “TO BE PROVIDED LATER?” in red font for ease of identification. Fermi America is
currently working with Westinghouse to complete a detailed gap analysis of these areas. We expect this
gap analysis to be finalized by October 3, 2025. The missing sections will then be developed and submitted
by the end of the first quarter of 2026.

This submittal may contain information that is proprietary to Westinghouse and, therefore, not suitable for
public release. If requested, Fermi America will work with Westinghouse to prepare and provide a non-
proprietary version of this revision for inclusion in the NRC’s public document system.

We respectfully request that the NRC docket this revision as part of Project Number 999-2146. If you have
any questions, please contact me at NuclearLicensing@fermiamerica.com or +1-512-289-3106.
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